
 
CITY OF CORONA 

OFFICE OF THE CITY CLERK 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

 
PUBLIC NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the City Council of the City of Corona, California, 
will conduct a public hearing  in  the Council  Chamber,  at  the  City  Hall, 400 South 
Vicentia Avenue, in said City of Corona, November 3, 2021 at 6:30 p.m., or thereafter, to 
consider the following: 

GPA2021-0001: Amendment to the Corona General Plan to update the Housing Element 
for Planning Period 2021-2029.  The Housing Element of the General Plan is designed to 
provide the city with a coordinated and comprehensive strategy for promoting the 
production of safe, decent, and affordable housing within the community. The Housing 
Element is one of the eight General Plan elements the State mandates in Government 
Code Section 65302. The Housing Element serves as an integrated part of the General Plan 
but is updated more frequently to ensure its relevancy and accuracy. The Housing Element 
identifies strategies and programs that focus on a) Conserving and improving existing 
affordable housing, b) Maximizing housing opportunities throughout the community, c) 
Assisting in the provision of affordable housing, d) Removing governmental and other 
constraints to housing investment, and e) Promoting fair and equal housing opportunities.  

 
Environmental: The City has prepared an environmental evaluation to analyze the 
potential environmental impacts of the Housing Element Update and whether the 
environmental impacts of the Housing Element were adequately addressed in the 
Corona General Plan Update EIR certified on June 3, 2020.  The evaluation indicated that 
the Housing Element Update will not result in impacts beyond what was previously 
analyzed in the General Plan EIR or require mitigation measures not included previously 
because the project does not have new or substantially more severe significant 
environmental impacts.  As permitted by State California Environmental Quality Act 
(CEQA) Guidelines Sections 15164(e) and 15168(c), an addendum to the General Plan 
EIR was prepared.   
 
The Planning and Housing Commission at its meeting on October 11, 2021, held a public 
hearing and at the close of the hearing recommended to the City Council the approval 
of the above reference application.  The public is invited to attend the City Council 
meeting and comment on the application described above. Due to time constraints and 
the number of persons wishing to give oral testimony, each speaker will be limited to three 
minutes. You may wish to make your comments in writing and submit them to the City 
Clerk for inclusion into the public record. If you challenge any portion of these projects in 
court, you may be limited to raising only those issues you or someone else raised at the 
public hearing described in this notice, or in written correspondence delivered at, or prior 
to the public hearing. Any person unable to attend the public hearing may submit written 
comments to the City Clerk, 400 S. Vicentia Ave., Corona, CA 92882. If you have questions 
regarding this notice or the applications to be heard, please call the Community 
Development Office at (951) 736-2262. 

 
Sylvia Edwards, City Clerk  
Published: October 20, 2021  


